MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING

VILLAGE HALL, CALVER

Monday 9th January 2017

7.30PM

PRESENT
Margaret Wood (Chair), Denise Hall (Secretary), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer),  Barry Thompson, Donna Games, Jean Cooper, Tom Marshall, Beth Ely

Simon Beahan

APOLOGIES
Chris Flint, Peter Thompson, Jon Belk, Jonathan Harris, Jon Belk, Mary Elsworth

The committee welcomed Simon Beahan, Head Teacher of Curbar Primary School, and Beth Ely who was representing Slimming World who are regular users of the hall. Beth will be a co-opted member

1.     Approval of last meeting’s minutes
        Donna Games proposed approval and Barry Thompson seconded them.
2.   Matters Arising from the minutes

       Kitchen

       The cables have been tidied up by the fridge and freezer.  When cleaning it is best 

        to move the work top instead of fridge and freezer. Tape will be put on the 

        fridge/freezer switches to stop them being switched off which has recently 

        happened.  ACTION: DONNA/MIKE

        Electrical work has now been completed – security lights replaced, wall 

        lights changed, sensor lights fitted in toilets and store room as well as the lamp 

        post repaired. A note is needed in the toilets to warn users that they stay on for

        15 minutes. ACTION: BETH

        Central heating has been refilled and radiators bled but there is still a problem in

        the men’s toilet. Mirror in the disabled toilet has now been placed.

        Emergency Incident Plan – It has been agreed that the hall can be used as a 

        Communication point in an emergency.  Simon Behan has sent us the school’s

        timetable for using the hall until half-term. Margaret thanked him for his 
consideration

3.   Treasurer’s Report

       HSBC Bank – Bank change is proving difficult as Nat West need all personal

       details of all trustees which is not easy to supply.  Mike Elsworth will ask HSBC   

       if there is a way to pay cash into the Post Office.

       Capital Expenditure so far has been £35,000 of which mainly was spent on the

       kitchen, film equipment, flooring and lights. Most of this money came our of the

       Peggy Hadfield bequest. A donation of £2000 towards the film equipment was

       Received from the Film Club.  Insurance Premium has been reduced to £721 

       from nearly £800. There is £66,283 in the Investment Account.

4.  Maintenance
     The men’s toilet needs to be looked at as it not very warm. ACTION: MIKE 

     The Christmas Tree lights need to be stored in the hall.  At the moment Matt Boyes 

     has them. ACTION: MIKE

         Margaret proposed a vote of thanks from the Committee to Matt Boyes for 

         sorting out the Christmas Tree lights.  Seconded by Jean Cooper

   5.   Bar Report


          Chris Flint was not available to report.  Mike Elsworth said the account was in

          good condition.  

6.    200 Club
       Cycle finished on 23rd December so the Big Draw took place. Need more

       collectors and also more people joining.

7.     Bookings
  New Years Eve ceilidh has been booked again for next year. Children’s parties

  nearly every weekend. Step has now finished classes on Saturday mornings.

        There is a wedding at the beginning of March.  No new classes.

89     Trustees
        There should be 15 members on the committee and there are only 8 at the

         moment. Representatives are needed from Indoor Bowls and Cricket 

         Club.  There should be 5 elected representatives and we only have 3.

         Beth Ely has joined the Committee representing Slimming World. The school is 

         represented by Simon Beahan. The Constitution will have to be changed and

         Margaret will put forward a formal proposal at the next committee meeting.         

         ACTION: MARGARET
         The meeting finished at 9.25 pm
          Next meeting Monday 10th April 2017
